NORTH LONDON JUNIOR NETBALL LEAGUE


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

15 June 2017 
 at Our Lady of St George & Mount Carmel, the Parish Centre, Enfield

Present:  
Representatives from: AP Saints, Asco, Britannia Youth, Cumberland, Oakwood, Young Fincunians, Palmers Green, Sparks, Troy, Turnford.
Apologies:
None
1. Chair’s Opening Remarks
The Chair (Chioma Ugoala) opened the meeting requesting a minutes silence for those affected by the Grenfell Tower tragedy – silence observed.

The Chair thanked all the representatives for coming along to the AGM and thanked them for their timely arrival and for helping to make the 2016/17 season another successful one. 
Winners and runners up of each division announced as follows and medals were presented.

	Division
	Winner
	Runner Up

	Under 12s
	AP Saints
	Cumberland A

	Under 13s 
	AP Saints 
	Cumberland

	Under 14s
	AP Saints 
	Turnford

	Under 16s
	Turnford
	AP Saints B


2. Minutes of last year’s AGM and Matters arising

Matters arising from the minutes of the last year’s AGM

There were no other matters arising from the minutes.

Chioma Ugoala, asked for teams to agree the minutes (with no matters arising noted) as a true and accurate record.  Oakwood proposed – Sparks seconded.  
3. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Statement

The financial statement and report were circulated prior to the meeting, and were discussed.  

Clare Darling, Treasurer for the league confirmed that the junior league had shown a deficit of £497.97.  Due to the rising costs of court hire Clare proposed that the league fees be increased to £60 per team (previously £55).  The bond for cancelling matches is to remain the same.
Approval of the financial statement and report was proposed by Sparks and seconded by Oakwood.
4. League Development
Maria Mitchell – Joint Secretary (Senior League) provided a comprehensive report for the meeting. Maria advised that discussions were ongoing the Enfield Council regarding the up keep / refurbishment of the facilities.   Maria confirmed that the works to re-lay the courts would cost around £300K and that they are continuing to work with the council to identify sources of funding.  But in the meantime they have identified a quick fix solution which was confirmed as a repainting of the courts which is due to be finalized before the start of next season.

Maria urged clubs to take care when undertaking player registrations on MyNet as many were inadvertently scoring ‘court conditions’ as good – this doesn’t help our ongoing discussions with the council.

The Chair thanks Maria and Mark Orriss for their ongoing efforts in this regard.

Oakwood asked under AOB whether others paid to use the courts and could they input to the refurbishment process – Maria advised that only netballers pay and we are the primary users.

Report agreed by Oakwood and seconded by Palmers Green.

5. Proposed Rule / Constitution Changes

Copies of the proposed rule/constitution changes by the committee were circulated prior to the AGM.  
Proposed by Cumberland and seconded by Turnford.

Oakwood asked for following changes to be considered:

· The return to umpiring your own games as many clubs were struggling with team administration issues.
· Extending the junior league season if possible to avoid having to split divisions into upper and lower sections, as this caused additional club administration pressures due to the short notice afforded clubs when those positions are advised.  The Results and Fixtures Secretary (Gwenda Boniface) advised that this was unlikely to be necessary for the coming season but agreed to look at the software to ensure it could be avoided.

Changes proposed by Oakwood and seconded by Young Fincunians – proposals carried unanimously.
6. Election of Officers for 2016/17 Season

The Chair confirmed that the existing 3 members of the committee had agreed to stand again (Chioma Ugoala as Chair / Elaine Smith as Umpiring and Coaching Secretary and Katy Orriss as Registration Secretary). As there were no other nominations submitted for the committee prior to the AGM, nominations were requested from the floor for all the positions (not covered by the senior committee).

Following some discussion it was proposed that the committee as detailed below is elected for the 2017/18 season.  Proposed by Asco and seconded by Cumberland.  
The officers are:

Chair




Chioma Ugoala
Secretary




Vacant
Treasurer




Senior committee to cover
Registration Secretary


Katy Orriss
Fixtures and Results Secretary

Senior committee to cover
Umpiring and Coaching Secretary
Elaine Smith
Publicity Secretary


Senior committee to cover
Welfare Officer



Senior committee to cover
Junior match date reps: Pat Ryland (Oakwood)/ Ruth Shields / Alison Hart.   Their duties were confirmed as court discipline (right people on the courts/ umpires are appropriately support e.g.) and to be the go-to people on the day.
The Senior League Secretary (May Isolda) committed to providing a job description for the still vacant Junior League Secretary role and issue to clubs to gauge interest.

7. Dates for Winter Season

The proposed dates for next season issued prior to the meeting.  Maria Mitchell confirmed that the first date i.e. 30 September may not go ahead due to the possible overrunning of the court repainting works, but would know more after the meeting with the council on 6 July.  As a result the first date could be 7 October.  Clubs will be advised nearer the time.
There was some discussion as to keeping the January dates due to issues with the weather – all agreed to leave as-is. 

The Chair reminded clubs that they need to advise the league of any clashes with other leagues by 31 July 2017.

A number of the larger clubs raised the fact that they seem to have a lot of fixtures at the same time and asked if this could be looked at.  It was noted that the move to umpiring their own games may help this but the Results and Registration Secretary agreed to be mindful of this.
8. AOB
· All teams were asked to confirm that preferences for the coming season.  U12s – 6 teams, U13s – 6 teams, U14s – 5 teams, U16 – 8 teams.
· The Junior Umpiring and Coaching Secretary (Elaine Smith) confirmed that consideration would be given to running a junior rally at the end of the season and that clubs would be consulted.  Cumberland, Asco and Sparks confirmed a preference to U12, 13 & 14s to be in May and U16 to be on the same day as the senior rally.  This was not voted on as clubs will be consulted nearer the time.
· The Chair reminded clubs that the problem with litter being left on the courts was becoming much worse and asked that all clubs/supporters/official are mindful of this when leaving the courts.  Sparks recommended that additional black bags could be positioned around the courts.
The meeting closed at 7.58pm
Minutes by May Isolda
03 June 2017
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